PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE

Clinton Township is proposing to change the use of a 40+/- acre portion of Block 82, Lots 4 and 4.03 (Marookian property, 139.29 acres) to add a disc golf course to the trails and farming activities at this site more specifically described as follows:

Construction of a disc golf course requiring installation of baskets, pervious development of tee pads, light clearing of fairways and clearing of invasive species like Russian olive, multiflora, and Japanese barberry and any other minor construction that may be needed to construct the course. The proposed disc golf course will provide the community a local venue for learning, participating and enjoying this challenging activity.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:36-25.6(a)1, a hearing to obtain public comment on this proposed change of use will be held on April 28, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. All interested persons may attend remotely and be heard at the aforesaid hearing. In accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act, NJSA 10:4-6, et seq., and in consideration of the COVID-19 pandemic, the public hearing will only be held electronically and may be accessed through a WebEx video meeting as follows:

Join WebEx Meeting:

Web Bridge: https://townshipofclinton.my.webex.com/meet/CTWPCouncil

Meeting Number: 790 697 882

All information regarding the proposed change in use is available for public inspection at the Clinton Township Municipal Office, by email request to Carla Conner, Municipal Clerk, at cconner@clintontwpnj.com, by phone request at 908-735-8800, Ext. 204, or mailed request to Carla Conner, Municipal Clerk, 1225 Rt. 31 South, Suite 411, Lebanon, NJ 08833. Information is also available on the Township website at www.clintontwp.njcom under "public notices."

Written comments on the proposed change in use should be directed to Carla Conner, Municipal Clerk, with a copy sent <u>to the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection at the following</u> addresses:

Carla Conner, Municipal Clerk Township of Clinton 1225 Rt. 31 South, Suite 411 Lebanon, NJ 08833 cconner@clintontwpnj.com

NJ Department of Environmental Protection
Green Acres Program, Bureau of Legal Services and Stewardship
501 East State Street, 1st Floor
Mail Code 501-01, 501 East State St., P.O. Box 420,
Trenton, NJ 08625-0420,
Attention: Kevin Appelget
or emailed to Kevin.Appelget@dep.nj.gov

<u>Due to remote working arrangements during the current state of emergency, email comments are preferred.</u>

Public comment on this proposed change in use will be accepted during the public hearing or until <u>May</u> <u>12, 2021.</u> Clinton Township may take formal action to approve the proposed change in purpose or use on or after July 27, 2021.